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September 15, 2020 

Dear Retirees: 

It seems like forever since I sent you all a Chapter letter. I hope you and your families are all safe 

and well during these trying times. 

MEA has been working during the worst of the pandemic, even though our office was closed 

and remains closed. The MEA opened a Zoom account and has been having Board meetings 

since June. And Linda, Sam and I have responded to questions and requests received from 

Chapter members. 

I am planning to use the Zoom account for a chapter meeting in October. Our President, Shelly 

Shulman, has scheduled chapter elections via Zoom. The chapter election for the Retiree 

Chapter has been scheduled for October 13, 2020 at 2:00pm.   If you are interested in running 

for any of our Chapter positions – Director, Assistant Director Recruitment, Assistant Director 

Programs, or Secretary please let me know. 

If you have not yet attended a Zoom meeting, the first thing you need to do is open a Zoom 

account. Go to zoom.us and download the site onto your computer, laptop or phone. I 

recommend the computer, as you will have the largest screen and be able to see many more 

meeting participants. You will be directed to provide your name and email address. Once you do 

that, we will provide a link to our chapter meeting a few days before the meeting and you can 

log onto the meeting. Hopefully we will get to see each other after so many months. You will 

receive a Zoom Invitation for the meeting.  You will able to Accept or Decline the invitation.   

If you have not already done so, please go online to NYC Board of Elections and request an 

absentee ballot. Ballots will begin to be mailed to those already requesting them on September 

18th and must be received by close of business on Election Day, November 3rd.  

Hope to see many of you next month.  

 

       Adrienne Leaf, Chapter Director 
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